








Randy Diehl gave the staff report: 

RE:  LA-2020-039 

Applicant: Christine Block 

Location: 2170 Sunset Drive (Tarsney Lakes) 

Request: Vacation of a platted 8 foot pedestrian walkway 

The applicant is requesting the vacation of the pedestrian walkway 
between lots 69 & 70 Block 21, Tarsney Lakes. They own the lots on 
each side of the walkway.  

The walkways were established in 1927 when the plat of Tarsney Lakes 
was recorded. They are considered right of way. The walkway is not 
being utilized as a functioning walkway leading to the lake.  

In 1993 a similar request was made and granted to vacate the walkway 
across the street between Lots 10, 11, 49 & 50 Block 20.  

During the testimony in 1993 it was discussed whether or not the 
walkways should be vacated as a whole or on a case by case basis. 
It was decided that requests for walkway vacations should be heard on an 
individual basis.  

The vacation would be subject to any utilities that may exist within it. 

Recommendation: 

Staff recommends APPROVAL of LA-2020-039 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jackson County Public Works 
Development Division 
Randy Diehl, Administrator 
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Mr. Antey: The continuation of the walk way to the southwest will not be affected. The 
application does own both sides on both sides of the walkway.  
 
Mr. Diehl: There is an additional 8 foot walkway that continues to the next street. We are 
just focusing on the portion between both her lots. Generally if there are different 
property owners on each side of a vacation, each property would be given the half that is 
adjacent to their property. It’s split down the middle.  
 
Mr. Antey: Are there any questions for Randy? 
 
There were none. 
 
Mr. Antey: Is the applicant here? 
 
 Christine Block: 2015 Sunset Drive.  
 
Mr. Antey: Do you have anything to add to the report? 
 
I’m wanting to have my property as a whole. I’m wanting to do some developing on the 
lot on the other side of the walkway and don’t want to have the walkway dividing it. I’ve 
been maintaining it for 15 years, and it hasn’t been used as a walkway. My propane tank 
is on the other side as well.  
 
Mr. Crawford: Is the walkway south of you being maintained at all?  
 
Ms. Block: No. It’s pretty much overgrown and wooded.  
 

Mr. Antey: Is there anyone else who is in favor of this application? 
 
Pete Schartel: 820 SW Ryan Road. I own one of the lots on the south side of this. I’m in 
favor of it.  
 

Mr. Antey: Is there anyone who is opposed or has questions regarding this  
application? 
 
There were none 
 

Motion to take under advisement. 
 
Mr. Crawford moved to take under advisement. Mr. Akins seconded. 
 
Discussion under advisement 
 
Ms. Mershon moved to approve. Mr. Tarpley seconded. 
 
Mr. Akins   Approve 
Mr. Tarpley  Approve 
Mr. Crawford  Approve 
Mr. Haley  Approve 
Mr. Hilliard  Approve 
Ms. Mershon  Approve 
Chairman Antey Approve 
 
 
Motion Carried   7 – 0  




















